
 

 

 

Works Notification 
 
 
 

Alma Bay Pedestrian Bridge Deck Removal  10 December 2024 
 
Bridge Closure Reinstatement
 
What works are coming up?  
Council is preparing to remove the Alma Bay 
pedestrian bridge deck on Magnetic Island. 
 
In preparation for these works, Council will 
reinstate the bridge closure with barricades and 
updated signage.  
 
The bridge is closed, unsafe to cross, and will 
remain closed until further notice. 
 
We will share information regarding the deck 
removal timeframes, scheduling, and pedestrian 
traffic management closer to project 
commencement. Weather permitting, we expect 
removal work to commence in January 2025. 
 
When will the works take place? 
 

Location Alma Bay Beach, Alma Bay 
 

Timing On Monday 16 December 2024, 
Council expects the reinstatement 
of the bridge closure to take one 
(1) day to complete, weather 
permitting. 
 

Hours Regular work hours are from 
6am to 6pm, Monday to 
Saturday. In exceptional 
cases, Council may require 
work outside these hours. 

Council is committed to keeping the community 
informed as this project's delivery progresses. We 
will continue to provide updates on our progress 
and any changes to the schedule. 

 
Funding 
This project is funded by Townsville City Council. 
 
What will works include? 
As part of the preparation work, Council will: 

• reinstate barricades 
• reinstall associated signage. 

 
What does this mean for me? 
If you live in or are travelling through the area, you 
may experience: 

• construction machinery and vehicle 
movement 

• increased levels of dust, noise, and 
vibrations 

• temporary pedestrian traffic management. 

Contact us 
To find out more about these works or the project, 
please contact us on the details below. 

Project Manager: Thilina Uswattha Liyanage 

13 48 10 (business hours)  

enquiries@townsville.qld.gov.au. 

Visit townsville.qld.gov.au and search ‘Alma Bay 
Pedestrian Bridge Deck Removal’. 
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